WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

20 April 2020
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	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting was be held remotely. 

In attendance: Cllrs. Jones, Dyer and Amos. 
Apologies for absence – Cllr. Marriott
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: Cllrs Jones and Labuschagne as South Gloucestershire Council Councillors
53.04/20 – Minutes of the Meeting held on the 16 March 2020 and the Clerk’s Report 
The minutes were approved and will be signed when normal meetings resume. All the items on the Clerk’s report were noted.
Matters Arising
WEG (Winterbourne Environmental Group) has been advised that the Parish Council has approved their plans for the wildflower planting on the Small Common. They have drawn up a design for this which has been circulated to members. They are also liaising with Frome Valley who is responsible for the grass cutting on the Common, and Cllr Dyer. Several councillors felt the design would be better with curved edges rather than straight. This would be easier for mowing and horse riders. However, it would appear the grass has already been cut to this design and the edges are slightly curved.

Cllr Hemmings raised the issue of the bus stop on side of the small common and if this should be removed as this is no longer a bus route. It was agreed to review all the bus stops as there are several in the Parish which are now redundant.  

Hambrook Sports Association has taken delivery of the new mower bought by the Parish Council. They are very pleased with its performance and it works well with the existing tractor. The Parish Council would like to thank Cllr. Dyer for all his hard his work with this project.

The Parish Council van has been taxed and insured, the insurance being £50 cheaper than last year. 

The Parish Council will be receiving a CIL amount of £19,288.17 for the year 2019/20. This is in respect of the developments at Land Adjoining 45 Harcombe Hill, Dunrovin 48 Down Road, The Water Tower at Frenchay and Glenfrome Beacon Lane. These funds are earmarked to be spent on projects which benefit the Parish.  
Winterbourne Sports Association is charged £1000 rent per year, payable on 1st April.
As they are currently receiving no income it was discussed as to how the Parish Council will deal with the question of the rent payment for this year. Members were in agreement for a rent holiday to be given and for the Parish Council to pay the full amount of costs incurred such as grass cutting instead of the normal 50%. This was agreed for 3 months to be reviewed at the end of June.    

The same situation applies to The Early Years Nursery and Greenfield Club who have stopped their rental payments to us at the moment as they are not open.
Cllr Watkins queried issues which were raised in the last meeting. These were the question of the ownership of the walls around the land to be taken over at Frenchay, the leasing of the car spaces to Huntercombe group and the potential removal of the tree stumps by Frenchay Village Hall wall.

Our solicitor has been reminded again regarding the land transfer at Frenchay and they have advised the original solicitor dealing with Redrow has left and someone else has taken over so they have been contacted.

A meeting with Julian Wilson is difficult in the current circumstances. A further update regarding this to be given in the next meeting. 
Cllr Kembery had a meeting with tree surgeon Josh Roper regarding the tree stumps to be removed and the possible extension of the haha. Josh does not have all the necessary equipment to carry out the job fully. Cllr Dyer will take a look at it again and see if there is anyone he could recommend.   
54.04/20 – Reports from Task Groups
Frenchay Common and Tuckett Field

There was a recent incident at the Tuckett Pond where someone’s dog got into the pond and the owner got in to rescue the dog and had difficulty getting out.  This identifies a potential risk which the Parish Council feel needs to be addressed. It was decided a lifebuoy and lifebuoy housing should be situated at the pond. A similar idea was discussed for the Duck Pond in Winterbourne but it was felt that as the sides of this pond aren’t as steep it does not present the same problem. Clerk will order the lifebuoy and lifebuoy housing.
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments 
There have recently been incidents at Monks Pool where horses appear to be grazing there which has resulted in broken fences around Monk’s Pool/Bradley Brook. The wooden bridleway gate outside the church has been lifted out on occasion which has allowed racing quad bikes along the bridleway itself. Cllr Dyer will talk to the farmer who owns the adjacent field and measures are to be taken to try and make the bridleway more secure.  
The level of water in the Duck Pond has remained fairly stable but is constantly being monitored. Unfortunately, the Angling Club has faced delays in trying to obtain the Siltex due to the current Coronavirus restrictions.   
The Dingle and Winterbourne Down 
Nothing to report
Hambrook and Whiteshill
Nothing to report

Greenfield Centre
The planned follow up visit regarding the fire audit carried out by Avon Fire and Rescue has been put on hold. They have confirmed they are satisfied with the feedback given to their report and that their recommendations have been taken into account.

Our handyman, Andy, is now in a position to restart the grass cutting around the Greenfield Centre, having completed 2 weeks isolation after returning from New Zealand.  
55.04/20 – A.O.B.
Cllr Jones advised that this weekend, 24th to 27th, there is a free programme called City Nature Challenge across the West of England. This is a global citizen science project to collect information about our local wildlife which has been supported by South Gloucestershire Council .Clerk will update the web site and Facebook with details.
He also received reports about a horse being kept on a field off of Curtis Lane, which he has referred on to relevant parties to be investigated.

Cllr.Kembery advised negative comments had been received on Facebook following the Parish Council’s post about the new speed tables on Beckspool Road. He responded to these to advise that the speed tables had actually been installed by South Gloucestershire Council not the Parish Council and the original traffic calming measures by Redrow.     
The Council meeting on 4th May is to go ahead, again being held virtually. Cllr Kembery thanked Sarah for setting up the meetings. There has been some confusion as to whether the ID numbers and passwords have a zero or letter O in them. These are relayed to members as received in the office so the easiest way is for members to click on the long link in the email which should take them straight to the meeting.  

It was also confirmed the Clerk now has a work mobile for when working at home. All councillors have been given the number.
. 
Meeting concluded 8.00pm 
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